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TOP TEN REASONS 

For your Family and Friends to Join You 

at the Kalahari Resort and Convention Center 

Pocono Manor, PA 

May 3 – 5, 2019 

 
1. Largest indoor waterpark in America (220,000 sq. ft.) with  
attractions from Kid’s Lazy River to Flowrider® to Thirsty Turtle 
Swim-up Bar. 

 
2. Reasonable, conference hotel rate, including up to three days 
before and/or up to three days after the conference; Desert Room 
sleeps up to six guests at a rate of $179.00 plus tax/night for four 
guests with the fifth and sixth guests each paying $35.00/night; rate 
includes free waterpark pass and access to 24-hour fitness center 
for all registered room guests. 

 
3. 40,000 sq. ft. Interactive Arcade; outdoor activities; Adventures 
Club which sponsors activities for children (Additional fees for these 
activities.) 

 
4. Several onsite restaurants with varying price ranges for  
breakfast, lunch, and dinner; sweet treats; a java bar; etc. 

 
5. Breakout Sessions on Opioid Overdose and Human Trafficking 
Epidemic, The Kalahari of Africa, Rotary Virtual Reality Experience, 
and Positive Uses of Drones; Kalahari Walking Tour of Artwork;  
Kalahari Chef Demonstration (Must pre-register as a guest of a  
registered Rotarian for these events). 

 
6. Friday night’s General Session I, including remarks by youth 
exchange students and keynote address by a motivational  
speaker; Friday night’s musical entertainment by Brad Ordway, 
singer / songwriter. 

 
7. Saturday night’s General Session III, including presentation of 
awards and address by a special keynote speaker; Saturday night’s 
musical entertainment by Marian Murphy Powell, professional  
vocalist. 

 
8. Opportunity to meet other Rotarians, their families, and friends.   

 
9. Shopping on-site from prepared food items to take back to 
guest rooms (mini-fridge and microwave in all guest rooms), wine, 
souvenirs, African artwork, etc. at the Marrakesh Market. 

 
10. Spa and Salon Treatments for women, men, and even a mother 
and daughter  Kalahari experience. 

 
 

Come and Celebrate “FAMILY FUN” With District Governor 

Mike and Jo Slovak and their children and grandchildren! 



 

2 

 

 
March 2019 Page  2 



 

3 

 

 
March 2019 Page  3 



 

4 

 

 
March 2019 Page  4 

Rotary Archive 

  March 1914 

 
The 100th club of the International 
Association of Rotary Clubs is 
formed on 1 March in Phoenix, AZ, 
USA.   
 
However, on that particular Sunday, 
and only that one day in March, there 
was not one qualified application but 
six. There is no record of how #100, 
of the six (#100 - 105) was 
determined from that selection.  
 
And, so this Rotary Global History 
Fellowship website, with the "Four 
Way Test" as a guide, has created /
clubs/100+ to recognize the "other 
five" clubs of that day. 
 
Source:  www.rghfhome.org/first100/
history/history/ 

R.I. Foundation Endowment Information 

Much of what the Rotary Foundation’s 
endowment does is not well known.  Our 
foundation endowment subcommittee would like 
to shed light on the subject and make it easier to 
understand. 

What follows is a list of our membership.  We 
invite those interested to contact any one of us to 
begin a conversation: 

Beth Cross, Rochester Rotary, 
bcross@songbirdresearch.com, 585-737-0579 

Chuck Turner, Brighton Rotary, 
chamarturner@rochester.rr.com, 585-271-8597 

Jeff Krans, Penn Yan Rotary, 
jkrans228@gmail.com, 315-536-7180 

Jim Barletta, Rush Henrietta Rotary, 
jfb@leglergroup.com, 585-455-6506 

Nancy Loughlin, Watkins Montour Rotary, 
nkloughlin@gmail.com, 607-425-4530 

Pete Winnett, Corning Rotary, 
winnettp@jgua.com, 607-936-3785 

 

PDG Jeff Krans 

http://www.rghfhome.org/first100/history/history/
http://www.rghfhome.org/first100/history/history/
mailto:bcross@songbirdresearch.com
mailto:chamarturner@rochester.rr.com
mailto:jkrans228@gmail.com
mailto:jfb@leglergroup.com
mailto:nkloughlin@gmail.com
mailto:winnettp@jgua.com
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http://bit.ly/7120-DTA2019 

http://bit.ly/7120-DTA-Advertising 

https://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/eventReg?oeidk=a07eg3c34k5e5c6fd10&oseq=&c=&ch=
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/50098/Documents/en-ca/f3d2995a-68b4-44da-96f1-efb66803ddaf/1/
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 Grapevine March 2019 
 

                                                              Literacy News   (Submitted by Pam Dean) 
 

 
District Literacy Committee will be having a breakout session at the DTA  Saturday April 6, 2019 at Wayne 
Central School Ontario, NY 

The topic will be “Does Cell phone fixation have an impact on learning??” 

Our speaker is from the Greece School District and we think you will get some great information to share 
with your clubs. 
Hope to see you there?? 
 

Just a reminder the committee have extended the cutoff date for submission of the 2018-2019 Literacy 
Recognition to April 15th. Get them done and into JoAnn Terry jotee218@aol.com. 

mailto:jotee218@aol.com
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Rotary District 7120 Training Assembly Coming Up Soon! 
Dear Rotarian;   
  
The District 7120 Training Assembly is right around the corner.  This is a day when more information about Rotary is shared, dis-
cussed, and learned than any other single day of the Rotary year in our district.   
This years' DTA will be held on 6 April at Wayne Central High School in Ontario Center.  
  
Registration details are on our district website.  Check with your club president or secretary to see how your club will handle your 
registrations. The deadline is March 29.  
  
To help you pre-plan the sessions you might like to attend here are some of the more than 40 breakout sessions planned: 
  
Membership: 

• Corporate and Family Memberships 

• Creating a Membership Development Plan 

• Creating Membership Enthusiasm 

• Rotary Community Corps 

• Satellite clubs and other creative membership options. 
Serious Societal Issues: 

• Sexual Harassment and today’s Rotary Club 

• Human Trafficking 

• Bullying 

• The Opioid Epidemic:  What Can Rotary Do? 

• Cancer Prevention 

• Mediation and Conflict Resolution 

• American Red Cross:  Hands Only CPR 
High Interest Rotary Topics: 

• In-meeting Service Projects. 

• The Rotary Friendship Exchange Program 

• Projects that Partner with Govt/Schools. 

• Rotary Foundation Basics 

• How to Prepare, and Promote, a Global Grant 

• District Simplified Grants 

• Literacy and Rotary 

• RYLA - Rotary Youth Leadership Award Program 

• Interact and Rotaract Clubs:  How they can be supported by your club. 

• Youth Exchange: 

 Recruiting Host Parents and Club Responsibilities 

 Marketing to Students 

• Club Secretaries’ Training with District Secretary Karen Parkhurst 

• District 7120 Governor Elect Hospitality Program AKA the “Milt Matthews Program” 

• District Fellowship Events:  Red Wings Baseball and District Golf Tourney 

• Public Image 

 Social Media (Facebook) and Rotary 

 Marketing your Rotary Event 

• Training for Club Treasurers with District Treasurer PDG Tom Rogers 
 

AND MUCH MORE! 
  
Breakfast served starting at 7:30am.  Opening session begins at 8:30am. 
  
We hope to see you for a day of learning, sharing, and networking at Wayne Central High School on 6 April.  
  
PDG Scott MacDonell 
D7120 Trainer 
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Rotary Foundation News  

March 2019 

Don Alhart has challenged us all. 

Can you meet the challenge? 

• March Challenge:   BE THE INSPIRATION! 
 

• Pledge to give $100 to the Rotary Foundation Annual Programs Fund- by June 30, 2019 - or 
complete a pledge of $100 for this Rotary year.   

 

• Be able to say-- I have given or will give $100 to the Rotary Foundation during this Rotary 
Year.    Become a  Sustaining Member — or even better — a member of 
the  Sustaining  Member Society 

 

• Ask Club Foundation Chairs to submit those names by March 30th—and we will create a large 
poster with those names—to be proudly displayed at the District Conference.   We will also leave 
space on that poster—for Rotarians to write-in their names after it is displayed. 

 

LET'S SHOW PDG DON THAT WE CAN DO IT!!! 

Last GMS for this year is a renewal webinar on March 23. Don't forget to have two people 
attend seminars this year if you plan to apply for a 2019-2020 District Grant.  We will have ap-
proximately $68,600 to distribute. Applications due April 1. 

Many thanks to PDG Jeff Krans who has become the chair of the Endowment Committee.  This committee 
had their first meeting recently. If you are interested in information of your Rotary Legacy, please contact 
him. jkrans228@gmail.com 

Don't hesitate to contact your foundation area directors (FADs) for a program on the foundation.  If they are 
not available, I would be happy to come. 

Job available (or fabulous volunteer opportunities): Interested in helping out at the district level? Need a 
Foundation Area Director for Area 2.2 (Canisteo and Hornell) and Area 4 (Dansville, Geneseo, Mt. Morris, 
Nunda and Perry).   Must be in one of the area clubs or willing to travel to those club meetings. Step up to 
Rotary beyond your club level.   

Have a great month and go out and be the inspiration to others.  YOU make a difference. 

Ellen, DRFCC 
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To the Rotary Clubs of District 7120- 

Congratulations and Thank You! 

As of February 28, 2019, the Director of Membership Development’s Report shows that District 7120  

continues as the leading District with a net gain of 33 in Zone 29 with 15 other Districts. 

This is an accomplishment that deserves a big Thank you to all the Rotary Clubs in our District for their 
efforts in bringing in new members and/or keeping their current members. Keep up the wonderful job that 
you are doing!   

Thank you to District 7120… From PDG Norma and the  

District Membership Development Committee. 

The District Membership Development Committee is pleased to welcome and congratulate the following new members/transfers 
for February 2019: 
  
                                Avon                        David Lefeber & Paul Phillips 
                                Geneseo                   Tye Smith 
                                Geneva                    Raymond Ciancaglini, Mary Gere-Penna & Helen Kelley 
                                Naples                     Tina Newton & Gloria Schwingle 
                                Ontario-Walworth   Carol Schwartz 
                                Penfield                   Scott DeVinney, Lisa Ford, Nancy Marrer, Nicholas Newsom 
                                                                & Thomas Putnam 
                                Williamson              Janine Houser 
  
Please note that the above is based on reports found on the District 7120 Website. 
  

THANK YOU DISTRICT ROTARIANS FOR MAKING A DIFFERENCE IN THE LIVES OF OTHERS BOTH  
LOCALLY AND BEYOND and BE THE INSPIRATION TO OTHERS!!!!!! 

 
(Submitted by Gary Reilly) 
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CALL FOR SILENT AUCTION ITEMS FOR THE DISTRICT 
CONFERENCE 

Dear Rotary Clubs, 
Please donate one item or more items (let's make this the year we have 100 items!) to the 
Silent Auction to be held during the District Conference at The Kalahari Resort, PA..  
You can bring item(s) with you or arrange for prior pick up by calling or emailing Ellen.  
In either case, please send Ellen your information sheet by April 15.  We would love to 
have a great variety of items.  As always, your generosity is appreciated. 
     Yours in Rotary service, 
      DRFCC Ellen  
     

2019 Silent Auction Information Sheet 
 

Item #:        Auction Item:_____________________________  
                                                           
Item Description: ___________________________________________________________  
 
Donor: _____________________  Value:  _______ ( minimum of $50, please) 
 
Club contact person:  __________________________________ 
 
Email:  ______________________________________________ 
 
Phone number: _______________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 

 7120 District Conference 

The Kalahari Resort, Pennsylvania 

 May 3-5, 2019 

 

 Please submit via an email attachment a filled out copy of this form by April  

15, 2019 or sooner to: 

Ellen Hughes, ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com 

Questions? Call Ellen at 315-539-3674 
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As you may know, the District presents an award in each area of service every year to recognize 

projects done by clubs.  You can nominate your club for an award for a project done during the  

Rotary year 2018-19. I am sure that all clubs have completed many projects but we can only know 

about them if you submit them for consideration.   

Three awards will be given for each area (supposing of course that we receive sufficient  

nominations! That part is up to YOU!) 

 

Please see the attached  Club Achievement Awards Nomination Form.  

Please complete one Form per project.   

Remember that there is no project too small to submit for nomination.  

You can submit as many forms as you wish.  

Decisions will be made by an independent committee that I will name after receiving nominations.  

I will attempt to ask Rotarians from clubs who don't submit applications (if there are any of those) 

and from around the district.    

 

So, get the Nomination Forms completed and sent to me either via e-mail 

(ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com) by no later than April 1; 

 

Or, you may mail your nominations to the address below.  

You mail must be postmarked March 28.   

 

        Ellen Hughes 

        2461 Brewer Rd. 

        Waterloo, NY 13165 

 

Winners will be recognized at the District Conference in May. We hope to see you all there. 

 

If you have any questions, please call me at 315-539-3674  or  

send me an E-mail. Truthfully you will probably get a quicker answer by email! 

 

Thank you for your participation and all you do for Rotary. 

 

Yours in Rotary, 

 

Club Achievement Awards 

 

Chair  Ellen Hughes, Waterloo 
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Club Achievement Awards 
NOMINATION FORM 

 

 
Name of Rotary Club:               ________________________  Number of Members: (as of Feb. 28)______ 

Title of Project:                                                

Avenue of Service: (please circle the one that best applies to the project listed) 

Club Service    Community Service    Vocational Service    International Service      Youth Services 

• Club Service focuses on making clubs strong. A thriving club is anchored by strong relationships and an active membership 
development plan. 

• Vocational Service calls on every Rotarian to work with integrity and contribute their expertise to the problems and needs 
of society. 

• Community Service encourages every Rotarian to find ways to improve the quality of life for people in their communities 
and to serve the public interest. 

• International Service exemplifies our global reach in promoting peace and understanding. We support this service avenue 
by sponsoring or volunteering on international projects, seeking partners abroad, and more. 

• Youth Service recognizes the importance of empowering youth and young professionals through leadership development 
programs such as Rotaract, Interact, Rotary Youth Leadership Awards, and Rotary Youth Exchange. 

1. Give a brief description of the project. 

2. Who and how many benefited from the Project? 

3. Describe how the Club found out about this Project. 

4. What actions did the members take to accomplish this Project, besides raising funds for the project? 

5. How many Club Members were involved in the non-fund-raising activities related to the accomplishment 

of the Project? 

6. Was there community involvement? Describe the type of community involvement. 

7. When was the Project completed and how much did the Project cost? 

Prepared/submitted by:                                                        ________________ 

Rotarian’s name/Office held (if officer)                                     Date 

NOTE:   You may send your submissions/nominations via e-mail:  ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com  

by no later than April 1. 

Or, you may send your nominations via regular mail postmarked No Later Than March 28 to: 
       Ellen Hughes 
      2461 Brewer Rd. 
      Waterloo, NY 13165 

NO LATE SUBMISSIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED. 

mailto:ellenhughes13-14@rochester.rr.com?subject=Club%20Achievement%20Awards
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2020 Governor Elect Hospitality Program 

By PDG John E. Hall, Chair 

 

The 2020 District 7120 Governor Elect Hospitality Program, also known as the Milt Matthews Governor Elect 
Hospitality Program, will be celebrating its 51st anniversary this coming year.  The program invites Governors Elect 
from countries around the Rotary world to be hosted prior to their attending the International Assembly in San Diego, 
CA for their training to become District Governor of their home districts.  These DGE visitors will be in our district from 
January 10 to January 18, 2020 to experience a week of D7120 Rotary hospitality. 

Currently we have 13 future District Governors registered and here is your opportunity to host a DGE from Australia 
(4), Finland (1) India (1), Lesotho (1), Pakistan (1), Sweden (2), Uganda (1), Whales (1), or Zambia (1).  The first hosting 
period is from January 4th to January 8th followed by the second period from January 8th to January 12th.  On Tuesday 
afternoon January 14th, all hosts and guests gather at the Finger Lakes Community College in Canandaigua for the 
changeover lunch after which our guests move on to their 2nd host. 

Our visiting DGE’s make great speakers for your club and provide your club members an opportunity to exchange 
Rotary ideas with someone from another country.  Also, many hosts have had the opportunity to visit their guests in 
their home countries. 

Would your club like a program on the Governor Elect Hospitality Program?  Any member of the MMGEHP Committee 
would be willing to come to your club and present more information.  Please contact Chair PDG John Hall at 
jehall13@gmail.com to arrange a program. To sign up as a host, please click on the following link or copy it into your 
web browser:   https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform 
fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA  

or contact Hosting Chair, Roland Steorts at rsteorts@rochester.rr.com.  (Submitted by John Hall) 

 

Submitted by Laurie Vonglis 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/viewform?fromEmail=true&formkey=dFdEb3NVbUlMZEE4OEJlTTlyQzN5aWc6MA
mailto:rsteorts@rochester.rr.com
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A year after Hurricane Maria tore through 

Puerto Rico, local Rotary members continue to 

rebuild homes and lives 

8  January 2019                   By Vanessa Glavinskas Photos by Alyce Henson 

Eladio Montalvo faced a stark choice: risk drowning in his one-story home or climb through a window into the 
house next door. It was under construction but had a second floor where he could escape the rising floodwaters. 
He boosted his dog through and scrambled in after him. The two huddled inside an upstairs bathroom for 22 
hours while Hurricane Maria raged over Puerto Rico. With 155 mph winds and torrential rains, Maria was the 
strongest hurricane to hit the island in more than 80 years.   

After the storm, Montalvo went out to see what was left of the home he had lived in since 1958. The walls were standing, but the 
water inside had risen chest-high. Everything was destroyed. Without any family nearby, he had nowhere to go. Hemoved into his 
car.  

“But after the storm came the calm,” he 
says. “Good people came.” 

Faustino Rivera pats Montalvo 
affectionately on the shoulder. It’s 
September 2018, a year since Hurricane 
Maria, and Rivera and several other 
members of the Rotary Club of Mayagüez 
have stopped by to visit. Montalvo lives 
in a fishing town called El Maní outside 
the city of Mayagüez on the island’s west 
coast. He invites his guests inside to see 
the progress he has made adding a shower 
to his bathroom. There’s a pile of tiles that 
he plans to lay soon, and he has started 
painting the walls a light shade of blue. 
The home is neatly but sparsely 
furnished: a bed, a TV, and a few plastic 
bins, including one labeled camisas that 
has shirts and shorts tucked inside. 

“He’s become my friend,” says Rotarian Orlando Carlo, who checks in on Montalvo almost every week. 
 
Complete story available at  https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-members-rebuild-after-hurricane-maria 

Rivera greets Eladio Montalvo, who was forced to live in his car 
before the Mayagüez club helped him rebuild his home.  

https://www.rotary.org/en/rotary-members-rebuild-after-hurricane-maria
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January 1, 2019 

http://www.riconvention.org/en/hamburg 

 

 

Getting around Hamburg is easy thanks to the city’s safe, efficient public 
transportation network. And for those who attend the Rotary International 
Convention from 1 to 5 June, it will have something else to recommend it: It 
will be free. 

Registered convention goers will have unlimited access to Hamburg’s public 
transit system, known as HVV (for a system overview in English, visit hvv.de/
en/about-us/overview-service-offer).  

To hop onto buses, trains, and even ferries, all riders will have to do is show 
their convention badge with the HVV logo and valid dates of use on the back. 

The four underground lines and 28 rapid transit and regional train lines are 
connected to a network of bus routes.  
 
 
Email conventionbreakouts@rotary.org with any questions. 

http://www.riconvention.org/en/hamburg
mailto:conventionbreakouts@rotary.org
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Our impact on clean water and sanitation 
 

The Rotary Foundation is changing the world by providing grants for projects and activities 
around the globe and in your own backyard. 
 
Rotary-USAID Partnership: Rotary has partnered with the United States Agency for  
International Development in Ghana, Madagascar, and Uganda to implement sustainable, 
long-term programs to improve water supplies, sanitation, and hygiene. 
 
WASH in Schools Target Challenge:  
 Rotary has challenged our members to develop sustainable water, sanitation,  
and hygiene education projects in five countries: Belize, Guatemala, Honduras, India, and 
Kenya. 
 
WASH projects:  
 Since 2013, The Rotary Foundation has invested in more than 1,000 WASH  
projects in more than 100 countries.  
 
Through grants from The Rotary Foundation and fundraising by Rotary clubs, our volun-
teers have supported water purification, hygiene education, latrine construction, and waste 
management. 
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 ROTARY: Opioid Overdose Epidemic - Opportunity for Clubs and Individual Rotarians to 
Partner with Spencerport Club 
I have received a number of inquiries regarding projects needing financial support in our District and or clubs looking for partners.  
  
The Spencerport Rotary Club is seeking financial support to produce an informative commercial in response to the Opioid 
Overdose Epidemic. Please see the attached letter which gives details about the project and the collaboration with other local 
organizations. I believe this may be attractive to many clubs as well as individual Rotarians because once the commercial is 
produced, it will become the property of the Spencerport Rotary Club. This means the commercial could be replicated for use 
elsewhere in the District thereby reducing or eliminating the cost of additional productions. While this may only be another piece of 
the puzzle to attack the Opioid Overdose Crisis, I believe it could be one that has the opportunity to have a positive impact.   
  
Please take some time to read the letter below from Ann Demers, President of the Spencerport Rotary Club and see if this is 
something you would like to ask your Club President to discuss in a future club meeting. The other option is for any of us to make a 
personal donation to the Spencerport Rotary Club toward this project. The details on how to do this are also in the letter from Ann 
and she can respond to any of your questions. 
  
Thanks, 
Take Care, 
DG Mike 

 
 
Opioid addiction affects millions of Americans and their families. There is no demographic that has not been touched by the 
opioid epidemic, as it impacts people of all ages, genders, orientations, ethnicities, classes, and professions. 
  

Every day, more than 130 people in the United States die after overdosing on opioids. The misuse of and addiction to opioids—
including prescription pain relievers, heroin, and synthetic opioids such as fentanyl—is a serious national crisis that affects public 
health as well as social and economic welfare. 

  

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention estimates that the total "economic burden" of prescription opioid misuse alone in 
the United States is $78.5 billion a year, including the costs of healthcare, lost productivity, addiction treatment, and criminal 
justice involvement. The Nation is in the midst of an unprecedented opioid epidemic.  
  

Prevention and access to treatment for opioid addiction and overdose reversal drugs are critical to fighting this epidemic. 
  

The Spencerport Rotary along with the Monroe County Sheriff’s Department are producing a 30 second commercial on opioid 
prevention and education and will target all ages in the Monroe County Community (Young kids to seniors with the average age 
being 35).  The Monroe County Sheriff's Department will be the voice on the commercial which will be written in collaboration with 
Rotary, Sheriff's Department and I Heart radio.  The cost of airing this commercial will be $1,350 per week which includes the cost 
to produce the commercial.  The commercial would be broadcasted on 7 different radio stations during prime listening hours 
(morning and evening commute) Monday through Friday. 
 

Won’t you please “Be an Inspiration” and consider donating to this worthwhile cause.  Any donation is greatly appreciated. We 
are all in this opioid fight together. This epidemic waits for no one.   
 

All donations should be sent to: 
Spencerport Rotary 

P.O. Box 274 

Spencerport, NY  14559 

.   
Please let us know if you are able to donate ASAP but no later than 3/25/19. My email address is ann_demers@hotmail.com and 
my phone is (585)764-3274. 

https://www.drugabuse.gov/publications/research-reports/misuse-prescription-drugs/which-classes-prescription-drugs-are-commonly-misused
https://www.drugabuse.gov/drugs-abuse/heroin
https://www.drugabuse.gov/drugs-abuse/fentanyl
mailto:ann_demers@hotmail.com
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Roc City Rotary 
 

Community Involvement  
February 8th: Members volunteered at Longridge Elementary School in Greece at their family paint night which supports the 
building's PTA. Members assisted with set up and cleanup as well as assisting families throughout the event. 
February 23rd: Members attended the Special Olympics. We cheered on the floor hockey team as well as assisted with breakdown 
and clean up off the rinks at the end of the event. 
 

Rotary Relations 
February 4th: The RCR President presented to the Spencerport Rotary on what our club is doing and how we are recruiting a 
younger generation of members. 
February 20th: Members joined the Greece club as they celebrated Rotary as well as Greece Rotary birthday. 
RCR is looking to work more closely with other clubs in the district in the upcoming year. If you have any events coming up please 
contact Julie Zink at RocCityRotaryRelations@gmail.com. 
 

Club Meetings 
February 19th: Our February meeting featured Network Speed Dating. Attendees had the opportunity to share about their 
professions and network with others in a classic speed dating style.  

Upcoming Meetings:  
March 19th (First Time Home Buyer Presentation) and April 16th (Insurance 101)  
6:00 The Scotch House Pub (373 Goodman St)  (Submitted by Julie Zink) 

Special Olympics 

Longridge Paint Night Speed Dating 
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Livonia Rotary Holds Fundraiser 
 

On Saturday March 2, 
Livonia Rotary members 
sponsored a pancake 
dinner to raise funds for a 
local girl battling cancer.   
 
The “Pancakes for Sara” 
dinner was a great 
success, raising over 
$2,500 to help with the 
family’s medical bills.  
(Submitted by Steve 
Gerould) 

Carol Schwartz inducted as newest member of the                                                                        
Ontario-Walworth Rotary Club 

PDG Mark Wyse conducted the February induction of Carol Schwartz as a member of the Ontario-Walworth Rotary Club. Pictured 
also are Finance Tom Mizelle as her sponsor and Carl Grovanz as Carol’s mentor. 

Carol retired in 2013 after a varied professional career and worked in the private, non-profit and government sectors.  She was 
employed at Rochester Gas & Electric, the Catholic Diocese of Rochester and at the Monroe County Sheriff’s Office. 

Since retiring, Carol has be very involved in 
volunteering. Her current volunteer 
activities include working as a hospice and 
bereavement volunteer with Lifetime Care; 
Board member and soon-to-be chair of the 
Maplewood YMCA. She served as the 
Annual Campaign Chair for Maplewood for 
the last three years and currently works on 
the Philanthropy Committee.  As a new 
member of the Ontario-Walworth Rotary 
she looks forward to serving her new 
community in this new role.  (Submitted by 
Carl Grovanz) 
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Newark Rotary Supports                        
A Night to Shine 

 
Recently, the Newark Rotary Club presented a check to 
Ann Morrell and Linda Prince of A Night to Shine. In return 
President Linda was given a certificate recognizing our 
support.  
 
A Night to Shine provides an unforgettable prom night 
experience to people with special needs.  (Submitted by 
John Zornow) 

Newark Rotary Awards      
Paul Harris 

 
 It is always an honor for the Rotary Club to award 
a Paul Harris  
Recognition to a club or community member. Paul 
Harris was the founder  
of Rotary in 1905 and the award represents 
donations to the Rotary  
Foundation in the name of the recipient. 
 
Steve Hallagan has been a member of Newark 
Rotary since 1991 and was  
recently honored with his fourth Paul Harris pin.  
(Submitted by John Zornow) 

 Greece Rotary Celebrates 
 
Greece Rotarians used their February Social meeting to 
celebrate the 114th birthday of Rotary. Shown preparing to cut 
the delicious cake are.. left to right.. Ambre Ollio, Greece 
Exchange student from France, Greece club President Andy 
Gray and  visiting Rotarian Kelsey Christensen, President of 
ROC City Rotary.   (Submitted by Judie VanBramer) 
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Dansville Rotary Trivia Night 
Part of the crowd at the 5th annual Dansville Rotary Trivia Night held on Saturday, the 9th of February.  (Submittted by Jon Shay) 
 
 

Bill Kelly Day at Dansville 
Rotary 

 
 
Today, February 12th was Bill Kelly Day at 
Dansville Rotary. Bill was an Iconic Rotarian 
who passed away last year.  
 
Club President Barb Frazer, Bill’s daughter 
Marie Sullivan, grandsons Trevor Sullivan and 
William Kelly and son Patrick Kelly are shown 
with a plaque that will be displayed at the 
Dansville Library honoring Bill.    
(Submitted by Jon Shay) 
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V-F Rotary Exchange Students 

Silvia Morales Carasco was a 2014-2015 Rotary Youth Exchange student from 
Chile who was hosted by the Canandaigua Rotary Club. During her year in 
Canandaigua she became a close friend of Varda Shah, also a Rotary exchange 
student, who was at that time hosted by the Victor-Farmington Rotary club. As 
a result of their close friendship, Silvia became well known to the V-F club and 
participated in several club functions. She presented a program on Chile to the 
club and accompanied Varda and V-F club members to a meeting of the 
Wallingford, Vermont Rotary Club in Paul Harris’ hometown. Both Varda and 
Silvia made presentations to the Wallingford Rotary Club. Recently, when Silvia 
returned to Canandaigua for a visit with her former host club, she also spent 
some time with friends in the V-F club.  

 

 

This provided an opportunity to have Silvia meet Joaquin Ellena from 
Argentina, the current V-F Rotary exchange student. A dinner was 
arranged and Joaquin and Silvia had the opportunity to get to know 
each other and discuss their exchange student experiences. Silvia 
was accompanied by her friend Roxy, a university classmate from 
Chile. The following weekend, Silvia and Joaquin both attended a 
YEX hosted ski weekend. 

(Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

                   Silvia, Joaquin and Roxy 

Varda Shah (L) and Silvia speaking to Wallingford Rotary 
Club in Paul Harris' hometown of Wallingford VT (2015) 

Canandaigua Rotary Makes 
Donation to Academy Chorus 

 
The Canandaigua Rotary Club recently made a 
donation to the Canandaigua Academy Chorus.  
 
The Chorus is group that sings with the Rochester 
Philharmonic Orchestra. The Chorus also gets out 
and sells tickets during their weeks of many 
rehearsals. The Chorus also and provides 
refreshments during the intermission.  
 
Pictured accepting the check are Club President 
Karen Sprentall, CA’s Sean Perry, Committee 
Chair Chris Hubler, and Donna Miller: 
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
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VF ROTARY CLUB PROGRAMS ON GROWING ELECTRONICS AND COMPUTER INDUSTRY 

For the past two decades the northwest corner of the Town of Victor, including the hamlet of Fishers, has been 
emerging as a “high tech corridor” with new companies and a growing workforce. The Victor-Farmington Rotary Club 

recently invited two of the companies to present programs 
to the club on the development of their companies in this 
fast-growing area of the town. 

Brandon Scribner, Director of Client Services for EWASTE+, 
presented a company overview to the club and described 
what they do at their facility in Victor. EWASTE+, formerly 
Regional Computer Recycling & Recovery (RCR&R) is a 
certified electronics recycler, with core competencies in 
environmentally sound electronics recycling, certified data 
destruction, and recovery of value from idle obsolete, and 
excess electronics equipment. Serving over 10,000 
customers nationwide, EWASTE+ processes over 20 million 
pounds of electronics a year at one of its three New York 
State facilities in Victor, Scotia and Ossining, NY. 

Brandon, a Fairport resident and member of the Fairport 
Rotary club, advised that the company has 130 employees, 
and approximately 75% of them work at the Victor facility. 

 

 

 

The following week the club had a presentation by David A. 
Henderson, the founder and CEO of New Scale Technology, also 
located in the Town of Victor. The company has a workforce of 
16 full time employees and a smaller contingent of part-time 
employees. The company focuses on creating and 
manufacturing small and precise products with unmatched 
miniaturization, micrometer-scale resolution, fully-integrated 
micro-electronics and intelligent firmware. The company has 
recently created a new subdivision, New Scale Robotics, as it 
expands into the growing robotics field... When discussing the 
growing use of robotics in industry and the workplace David 
commented, “If you can use a smart phone you can handle a 
robot.”  (Submitted by Dave Luitweiler) 

 

                            

Club President Ross Cottone welcoming E WASTE+ 
spokesman Brandon Scribner  (Fairport Rotarian) 

NEW SCALE TECHNOLOGY CEO David A. 
Henderson speaking to VF Rotary Club            
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Red Jacket Rotary 
 
The Red Jacket Rotary Club enjoyed a double dose of celebration at its 
February 19 breakfast meeting.  
 
 Shane Fackelman, the Director of Development at Cobblestone Arts 
Center, enthusiastically shared the mission and success of a program 
focused on adults with developmental disabilities. The day program  runs 
all year long and features classes in music, movement, theater and the 
visual arts.  Eleven buses help transport participants, ranging from 
students transitioning out of high school to senior citizens, to the center 
just off Rt. 332 in Farmington.  Funding is provided through medicaid, 
foundations and fund raising such as family events held in its community 
theater.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Also attending this meeting was District Governor Elect, Dave Hannan.  
Dave received a check for $2,100 for Polio Plus.  This included money 
raised by the club during its "Stomp Out Polio" event held on September 
30, 2018, as well as a collection taken on World Polio Day.   
(Submitted by Jeff Crawford) 
 
 
                  

Shane Fackelman shares about The Cobblestone Arts 
Center 

District Governor Elect, Dave Hannan, receives a 
check from Club President, Vern Hecker 

Red Jacket Rotary    
At its Tuesday morning breakfast 
meeting on February 12, the Red 
Jacket Rotary Club received an 

informative presentation focusing 
on strokes.  Jen Yancey, a 

registered nurse and the stroke 
coordinator at Thompson Health, 
spoke about identifying signs of a 
stroke, and the care and prevention 

of strokes.  She indicated that 
strokes are the leading cause of 
long term disability.  Thompson 
Health/UR Medicine has been 

recognized by New York State for 
its stroke care.   

(Submitted by Jeff Crawford) 
 
 
 Jen Yancey shares with the club. President Vern Hecker presenting Jen 

Yancey with a certificate of 
appreciation 
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Dansville Rotary Inducts New 

Member 
 
Dansville President Barb Frazer, new member 

Burton Price and Burton’s sponsor Jim Culbertson at 
Burton’s induction on Tuesday, February 19th.   

(Submitted by Jon Shay)  

Rush-Henrietta Welcomes  
New Member 

 
Kelli Morsch is the newest member to Rush Henrietta  
Rotary. She was sponsored by Maureen Neumaier. 
 

(Submitted by Steve S. Synesael Induction of New Member at                 
Clifton Springs Rotary 

 
On Tuesday, 19 February, the Clifton Springs Rotary Club 
proudly inducted our newest member Lorraine Cook. Standing 
with Lorraine are her sponsor, John McCarthy, Past President 
Jeff Graff who led the ceremony, and current club President 
Mary Beer.  
We congratulate Lorraine and welcome her to Rotary!!  
(Submitted by PDG Scott MacDonell) 
  

Mt. Morris Rotary Inducts New Member 
 
Kathleen Wiard became 
the newest member of the 
Mount Morris Rotary on 
March 5th. 
 
Kathleen is the Branch 
Manager of Community 
Bank in Mount Morris. 
Pictured from left to right 
is President Karyn Bryson-
Abbott and  
Kathleen Wiard.   
(Submitted by Linda 
Lomnicki) 
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New Members at Penfield Rotary 
 

In February , 
Penfield  Rotary inducted 
6 members , Nick 
Newsom, Scott 
DeVinney, Lisa Ford, 
Nancy Marrer, Tom 
Putnam, Catherine 
Dean 5 of which are 
pictured in this photo 
with Penfield Rotary 
President Marie Cinti 
and Membership Chair 
Steve Lawrence.   
 
(Submitted by Linda 
Kohl) 

Avon Rotary Welcomes New Member Paul Phillips 

Inducted February 5, 2019 

  
It was an honor for me to be inducted into Avon Rotary in February, knowing it was finally time to make my long-standing interest 
in joining official.   Originally from Olean, NY, I have been an Avon resident since 1996 when our family moved to Temple Street 
from Rochester.   In August, I’ll celebrate 34 years of marriage to my wife, Deirdre, who taught at St. Agnes for many years and is 
now at Rush-Henrietta.   We are fairly recent empty nesters and raised three children in Avon (Blair, Kate and Anna).   What an 
idyllic place Avon is for raising a family! 
  
I joined Rotary because the organization gives voice, structure, and 
purpose to peoples’ most positive instinct – community service.   I 
look forward to learning much more about how Rotary is organized 
and the many volunteer opportunities available.  Among other 
interests in serving, I am particularly drawn to the Rotary exchange 
program.  Our family has had two wonderful experiences as a host 
family, and we are currently hosting Sofie Hauge from 
Denmark.   Our exchange daughter is a remarkable young woman 
who represents Rotary, her family, and her native country 
exceptionally well.   
Thank you for the warm welcome to Rotary.  I’m ready to get to 
work! 
Roght:   New Member Paul Phillips with sponsor, Greg Deragon 
(Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 
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Avon Rotary News 
                                                                                                    By Robert Mellen 

 

By the 1950s Avon’s rich heritage 

had brought it harness racing, 

churches, a library, a fire department 

and the original Tom Wahl 

restaurant. But although the town 

had doctors it didn’t have an 

ambulance. Fortunately it did have a 

civic-minded resident with a critical 

connection: Ted Coyne. 

When a funeral home 

unsuccessfully shopped around a no-

longer-needed hearse it turned to 

the Avon Rotary, where Ted was a 

member. He saw a potential use for it 

and persuaded Rotary to get the 

hearse and convert it into the 

community’s first ambulance. 

So began Ted Coyne’s association 

with the rescue service, and after nearly 60 years with it and about to turn 93, he has decided to step down. 

His leadership, contributions and advice were critical during those years but in the beginning “we didn’t know what we’re 

doing but it couldn’t get in worse shape. You start from there,” Ted said. “So we painted the old hearse white and put a red cross 

on it. We called it the White Ghost.” 

For the next six decades Ted shepherded the service through the purchases of several ambulances, found housing for the 

vehicles, became a charter member of the board of directors, welcomed participation from the Avon Lions club, raised money and 

donated materials and untold hours of his time, all of it unpaid. 

When a vacant church became available the directors bought it and with a lot of voluntary help and donations it was 

converted into a large new home for two ambulances and a crew, complete with a bedroom, living room and kitchen. 

“We got it done,” Ted said, “and we’ve been up here for six or seven years, maybe more.” Currently two big-box ambulances 

and a “fly car” that does not transport patients are housed there. 

As to why he felt it was time to retire from the board, Ted said simply “my term was up on Jan. 1. I said to have a guy 92 years 

old on the board and coming up for another four-year term is a little bit crazy.” 

In honor of his 60-plus years of commitment the Lions and Rotary installed a plaque on the ambulance offices. It reads: “This 

building is dedicated to Ted Coyne for his tireless dedication to the Avon Rotary-Lions Ambulance Service. August 19, 2012.” 

Ted is still an active club member. Past President Tom Vonglis said “Ted is certainly one of those people who is extremely 

invested in the community he lives in. His service on the ambulance board for over 50 years is a testament to his character and 

commitment. I truly appreciate all that he has done and given in so many ways. He is a great example of the Rotary motto of 

’Service Above Self.’” 
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WATERLOO ROTARIANS SUPPORT VETERANS      
HOUSING AT MASQUERADE BALL     

 
Dancing in Muranda Cheese Company’s restored barn, snacking 
on cheese at charcuterie stations, sipping on local beers and 
wines at an open bar and listening to the music of Armaldo 
Palladini’s accordion was only the beginning of the fun as 
Waterloo Rotarians and members of the community turned out 
to support Seneca Housing’s second annual Masquerade Ball to 
benefit its Veterans Housing Project.. The project will create 
several rental units that will house veterans and their families 
who wish to live in Seneca County. 

 

Master of Ceremonies Rick Coe invited guests to the dinner 
buffet by Beef & Brew, a gourmet dessert station donated by 
Wegmans Gourmet Bakery and a locally-micro-roasted coffee 
station by Veteran-owned Cobblestone Coffee Roasters. After 
dinner, the party heated up with a three-hour musical 
performance by Night Train. 

Seneca Housing Executive 
Director Melissa Nesbit proudly 
announced the event had 
raised more than $19,000 and 
allows the project to move on 
to Phase Two. In Phase II, 
Seneca Housing begins the 
rehabilitation of a large 3-
bedroom unit. The first 3- 
bedroom in the unit already is 
finished. 

 

Nesbit said Masquerade 2019 
will be held in October at 
delLago Resort and Casino. 
“We are committed to realizing 
our fund-raising goal and 
providing safe, decent and 
affordable housing for Veterans 
and their families in Seneca 
County,” she said. 
(Sent by Doris Wolf) 

 

Seneca Housing board President Mary 
MacDonald, Master of Ceremonies 
Rick Coe, recipient of the Waterloo 
Rotary  2018 Service Above Self 
Award. 

left to right Marianne Van Nostrand, Ball Chair Melissa Nesbit, Tiffany 
Folk, Anna Beslkey, Rotary President Jane Shaffer, Past President Gina 
Suffredini 
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Watkins-Montour Rotary Club Honors Odessa-Montour High School Student of the Month 
  
Watkins-Montour Rotary Club honored Odessa-Montour High School Senior Nadia Simpson at their February 
7th meeting as the January Student of the Month.  
 
Simpson was accompanied by her mother Sandra Simpson, and introduced by teacher Trina Shepherd – who is 
also her Cheerleading Coach. Trina went on to comment on Nadia being “well-rounded and deserving to be 
Student of the month” who “has made the most out of High School career.” Simpson competes in soccer and 
track, and broke a 29 year old school record in the 100 meter dash last season. She is also a cheerleader, Vice 
President of National Honor Society, President of Student Council and takes part in the New Visions program, 
and is taking college courses as well.  
 
Nadia states one of her greatest challenges is “trying to balance it all”, but sees this as a great opportunity to 
learn this very important life skill. She is hoping to attend SUNY Cortland this Fall, with a strong interest in the 
Human Services Field.   (Submitted by Holly Baker) 

Watkins-Montour Rotary  
 

Watkins Glen High School senior Ashley Smith has been honored by the Watkins-
Montour Rotary Club as its Watkins Glen High School Student of the Month for January. 
The honoree was introduced by teacher Kaz Popovich, who said Smith is "an incredibly 
responsible and conscientious student who always works hard and achieves at a high 
level. She has demonstrated in her classes that she is a very clever young lady and has 
good leadership abilities." Smith, president of the school's Year Book Club, said she plans 
to attend Corning Community College and study Accounting and Business Management. 
Courtesy of Charlie Haeffner/Odessa File 
 
 
Odessa-Montour High School senior Jackie Vincent has been honored by the Watkins-
Montour Rotary Club as its Odessa-Montour Student of the Month for February. Vincent 
was introduced by teacher Holly Campbell, who cited the honoree's tendency to help 
others and her "initiative" in addressing her duties on the school's National Honor 
Society, of which Campbell is advisor. Vincent, a High Honor student ranked fifth in her 
class, was an IAC First Team All-Star this past season in bowling, averaging over 170. 
She plans to attend either SUNY Cayuga or SUNY Erie to study Business 
Administration, with a minor in Sales and Finance. She plans after graduation to work for 
a business firm with an eye toward establishing her own business, a challenge she says 
she is ready to meet in order "to achieve my dreams." 
 

 
 

Watkins Glen High School senior Casen Weeden has been honored by the Watkins-Montour 
Rotary Club as its Watkins Glen High School Student of the Month for February. He was 
introduced by the school's Library Media Specialist, Maggie Field, who described him as "a team 
player" who is "kind, respectful and reliable" and "a consistent High Honor student" with "a 
great sense of humor." Weeden competes in three school sports -- football, bowling and track -- 
and teaches Sunday School at his church. He volunteers at a Food Pantry and with the Lions 
Club, and plans to attend the Syracuse-based SUNY College of Environmental Science and 
Forestry. 

 (Submitted by Michelle Benjamin) 
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Rotarians Help Outreach Project 

By: Katie DeGraff 

  
For anyone who attended The Outreach Program’s event at Partyman 
Catering on February 16th, I’m sure they’d all agree that is was a Saturday 
well spent, helping others! 
For the 2nd annual “Up to our elbows in elbows” event, over 20 members 
of Avon Rotary along with family members, joined in to help package over 
32,000 macaroni and cheese meals. The music was jamming to some 90’s 
hip hop and no matter your age, you couldn’t help but feel the beat and 
start moving to the music while you poured macaroni, sealed a bag, or 
taped a box (just ask Jerry!) With so many volunteers on hand, the day 
went faster than expected. With every box completed, the ringing of a cow 
bell helped celebrate the hard work. I swear I heard it in my sleep that 
night. In true Partyman fashion, they couldn’t let their volunteers go 
hungry or thirsty! The team put on a true winter spread to say thanks for all 
the hard work. 
  
 

 
 
 
 
The idea for this event came from one of 
Partyman’s employees a couple years 
ago and she brought it to owner, Joe 
Yantachka’s attention. The idea of 
helping others is exactly what the Avon 
community is all about. Avon Rotary is 
proud to be a part of all the good that 
came from the day. 
(Submitted by Laurie Vonglis) 

Perry Rotary Extra  
Rotarians Read at Perry 
Elementary School  
 
Kevin Herbek and 2-year old 
daughter Evelyn enjoy reading with 
students at Perry Elementary School.  
 
Thanks goes out to all of you 
Rotarian participants!  
(Submitted by Darly Heiby) 
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Seneca Falls Rotary Distributes Dictionaries 

 
 
 
Seneca Falls Rotarians distributed 
dictionaries to 3rd graders at Romulus 
elementary school and Elizabeth Cady 
Stanton school. They also participated in 
Romulus’s reading week.   
 
Pictured are Kathy Jan’s-Duffy, Emily 
Hilimire, President Dave Markel, Fred 
Capozzi and Jerry Macaluso.   
(Submitted by Liz Becht) 
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Interact Students Volunteer at Annual International Evening 
 

 
On Saturday, March 2, 2019, the Corning 
Rotary hosted its 19th Annual Rotary 
International Evening at the Radisson Hotel 
in Corning. Although the evening is 
designed to promote goodwill and 
understanding of the international diversity 
of the Corning community, the proceeds 
benefit international projects. 
 
Left are pictured members of the Corning-
Painted Post High School Interact Club who 
volunteered during the evening,  selling 
raffle tickets, watching the silent auction 
tables, and serving as helpers during the 
live auction. Pictured with the students is 
Dr. Geraldine Wolfe, the Rotary Interact 
sponsor and the board's New Generations 
director.  (Submitted by Geraldine Wolfe) 
 
Picture provided by Richard Perry 
 

Canandaigua Rotary Club Donates to Mercy Flight 
 
 

The Canandaigua Rotary Club 
recently made a donation to Mercy 
Flight Central. Their operations 
here services many areas around 
western and central New York 
State. 
 
 Pictured is Jasmine DiSalvo and 
Jeff Bartkoski from Mercy Flight and 
Karen Sprentall, Club President: 
 
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
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Dundee Rotary PHF +1 
 

 
Dundee Rotary is so proud to announce that another one of 
its members has earned a second Paul Harris Fellowship 
on February 13, 2019. Ron Miller, a member since 2008, 
has served Rotary and the community in so many ways.  
 

Ron is a retired music teacher and is currently a real estate 
salesperson. In addition to working on a variety of Rotary 
projects every year, Ron has taken the lead in the ticket 
sale fundraisers the Club has held in recent years. Ron has 
also been an invaluable member of the team of individuals 
who started the Hope Walk program in Yates County, 
raising thousands of dollars to support individuals and 
families dealing with cancer.  
 

President Caryl Sutterby presented Ron with his PHF + 1. 
Member Steve Owens shows Ron, and his wife 
Marguerite, the cake that was served to celebrate his 
award.   (Submitted by Lauren Snyder) 

Spencerport Rotary 

Spencerport President Ann DeMers and Past President Dave DeMers recently hosted visiting Governor Elect 
Mubarik Ali Shahid, from Pakistan, District 3272 and his wife Ali Seemi, on their visit to our area. 

During their five day stay, they visited Niagara Falls, the George Eastman House and Museum, the State Police 
Barracks in Canandaigua, plus a 
visit to the Farmington Rotary Club. 

 Pictured with our Club President 
Ann DeMers are the Governor 
Elects who visited our club: 
Mubarik Ali Shahid, from Pakistan, 
District 3272; Ros Kelly, from 
Australia, District 9630; Miguel 
Angel Cruz, from Argentina, District 
4845. 

(Submitted by Colleen Farley) 
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Fairport Rotary 

The Fairport Rotary Club would like to thank our presenting sponsor, Lyons National Bank, scores of Finger 
Lakes wineries, local craft breweries, distilleries and area restaurants and most importantly all those who 
supported and attended our Savor the Flavor event on March 3

rd
.   Again, this year, the event filled the Eagle 

Vale Golf Course banquet facility, with two floors of Rotarian Fellowship, while enjoying the best food and 
beverages the region has to offer.  For those first timers at the event the common phrase is, “Why haven’t I 
attended this in the past.” Don’t forget to join us next year.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fairport Rotary Literacy Committee recently shared our passion with several elementary school classes in 
the Fairport School system.  Tom Wolanski is shown here, reading “Sugarbush Spring”, a story about yielding 
syrup from our maple trees, at this time of year.  

Let’s all hope and pray for spring to come soon.  (Submitted by Tom Wolanski) 
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BUSY MONTH FOR SPENCERPORT ROTARY! 

Community Project Cooking Dinner 
Ronald McDonald House Charities of Rochester 
provides affordable lodging and emotional support for 
any families who need to be near their children while 
they are receiving health care in the Rochester NY area. 
Five Spencerport Rotarians met for a “Boots on the 
Ground” community project, to cook and serve dinner 
to the Ronald McDonald House residents. 
 
Other “Boots on the Ground” projects, coordinated by 
Dave DeMers, include cooking dinner at Gilda’s Club, 
Hope Lodge, the Aurora House (hospice center), and 
the Open-Door Mission, as well as volunteering at 
Foodlink. 
 
 

 

Pictured:   Kosmos Mihalitsas, Dave DeMers, Ann DeMers,  
Courtney Converse, Michelle Mihalitsas 
 
 

23rd Annual Ziti Dinner 
 
Chair Joe Marasco reports the annual Ziti Dinner was a great 
success again this year! Hundreds of diners, dozens of 
sponsors, numerous volunteers, Rotarians, family and friends 
all contributed to the success. Our thanks go out to the 
Spencerport Interact Club, ROC City Rotary Club, Spencerport 
American Legion, Spencerport School District, LiDestri Foods, 
Pepsi Cola, Marasco Family Volunteers and all the Rotarians 
who pitched in this year.  (Submitted by Colleen Farley) 

 

 

Pictured:  Kitchen Crew - Kosmos Mihalitsas, Paul Sirianni, Head Cook and 
Bottle Washer Joe Marasco, Jim Marasco, Buddy Marasco, Dom Tantillo 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Selling 50/50 Tickets - Jon Spencer and Anne Forberg 
 

Basket Making 
Wonder 

Women - 
Michelle 

Mihalitsa 

 
 
 
 
 

Serving Line - Dick Turner, Dave DeMers, Jan Elliott, Sharon Spencer 
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Geneva Rotary 
 
The Geneva Rotary Club honored four new 
Paul Harris Fellows at its March 6 meeting. 
Receiving their Paul Harris honors were 
(right to left) John Oughterson, retired from 
the Geneva Experiment Station, banker 
Joyce Archer, retired teacher Carol Chester 
and Susie Flick of the Geneva Public 
Library. Dr. David Hannan (left), district 
governor elect, presented the awards. The 
Geneva Rotary Club is presenting 24 Paul 
Harris Fellow awards over February, March 
and April in honor of the club's 100th 
anniversary, which will be celebrated April 
27 at the 100th Anniversary Gala. More 
information is available at 
genevarotaryclub.org. 
 
Two new members were inducted into the 
Geneva Rotary Club at recent meetings. 
The new members are Mary Gere-Penna 
(left), director of business and finance for 
the Geneva City School District, who is 
shown with her sponsor Trina Newton, and 
Ray Ciancaglini (left), former boxer and 

founder of The Sudden Impact concussion awareness group.  
 
 
Mike Rusinko sponsored Ciancaglini. Gere-Penna and Ciancaglini are 
the 11th and 12th new members to join Geneva Rotary this year. 
(Submitted by Phil Beckley) 
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Rotary's GEM Project Seeks Local Donors 
 
“Changing the World One Child at a Time,” is   the mission of International Voice of the Orphan, founded  by Perry native Dwight 
Saunders, and the goal of its affiliated GEM Foundation in Uganda. 
Rotary   Club of   Perry is making   a public appeal  to support the installation   of water and sanitation facilities in Uganda for the 
GEM Foundation there. The GEM “Village” purpose in Uganda is to provide a loving home for disabled and abandoned or rejected 
orphans and provide education 
 
Generous donations have allowed GEM Village to begin construction of new facilities in October, but its funding need is still 
huge.  Housing and  a medical clinic  are being built and  it is Rotary’s  desire  to provide safe water and appropriate sanitation 
facilities in support of those. 
 
Perry Rotary’s hope is that individuals and businesses will provide significant financial support to the worthwhile endeavor to help 
these often-rejected children. Donor dollars will stretch because Rotary will be able to provide matching funds. Help Rotary raise its 
goal of over $20,000 locally and make a real difference in meeting the serious needs in another corner of the world. This special 
appeal is to supplement Perry Rotary’s efforts, as most of its fundraisers are directed at local needs. But in the GEM case, we have a 
connection, and our area has a connection tat is unique nd we feel we can make a special difference. With community spoort and 
Rotary matching possibilities, a big need will be met. 
 
Perry’s Rotary Club is proud to be part of an international organization with 35000 clubs in 200 countries and territories in the 
world all doing what they can in their communities and in the greater worldwide community to “make a difference” in basic quality 
of life. Rotary, with partners, has nearly completed the eradication of polio from the earth, being 99.9 percent of the way there from 
where we were 25 years ago, and it is actively pursuing projects in peace and conflict resolution, disease control and providing safe 
water and proper sanitation, among many valuable service efforts. 
 
No gift is too small or too large. We hope to meet our goal in the next few weeks. To make your contribution to our efforts for 
GEM Foundation, please send your support payable to Perry Rotary Foundation, PO Box 103, Perry, NY 14530. 
 
About The GEM Foundation and Village: 
 
The GEM Foundation is a home for abandoned special needs children in Uganda. It exists to love the broken, strengthen the weak 
and encourage the weary. Last year GEM Foundation raised the funds for three homes to be built on the 88 acres that it purchased 
in 2016. This past October, The GEM Village officially broke ground. This year it is trying to build a medical clinic to provide life-
saving 24/7 care to children, staff and the surrounding community and villages. 
 
The Nutritional and Prenatal Center will bring malnourished children back to nutritional health. Often families hid their children 
with special needs away and in turn the children are neglected and starved leading to severe malnourishment. GEM Village will 
educate and train families and prevent malnutrition. Prenatal care as well as maternity care will also be offered. A significant reason 
children are born with special needs is due to unsafe deliveries. 
 
The Therapy center will be where children are worked with and encouraged daily by licensed therapists to reach their full potential. 
 
The General Medical Center is where general medical needs will be met and out-reach to educate and train families in how to best 
care for their children and help them to thrive. 
 
The GEM Foundation was started by the daughter of a Perry native son and graduate, Dwight Saunders, 
about the needs and worthiness of these “gems” of children.Rotary raise its goal of over $20,000 locally  and  make  a 
real  difference    in a member of the prominent long- time resident Saunders family   whose father,   Vern,   was a  beloved Perry 
math teacher. The entire Saunders family is well known and loved by Perry area residents. 
meeting serious needs in another corner of the world. This special appeal is to supplement Perry Rotary’s efforts, as ‘ most of its 
fundraisers are directed at local needs. health. It is a new science of the role of bacteria, our microbiota that   convert sugars, crowd 
out pathogens, maintain pH balance and more. Now Vonnie returned to her health care professional roots with her new business, 
True to You Health, through which she offers holistic health coaching. Initial consultations are free. Services also include grocery 
store tours and pantry makeovers and group sessions of five or more. She can be reached at 585-975-9959 and 
Vonnie.truetoyou@gmail.com. 
"Recognize you're a living, breathing ecosystem; everything you do has an impact," she told Rotarians. 
(Submitted by Lorraine Sturm) 

 

mailto:Vonnie.truetoyou@gmail.com
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A Rotary Club Project with Minimal Cost 
 
At the Rotary International Convention in Toronto this year there was a project that I 
became very interested in.  I would appreciate it if all of our Clubs in District 7120 
would join and assist the Webster and Ontario-Walworth Rotary Clubs in making this 
project a reality. The project is called Crutches 4 Africa.  It entails each club 
collecting any unused 

• CANES, CRUTCHES, WALKERS, WHEELCHAIRS  
       (no electric / battery operated), 

• BABY JOGGERS (the three wheeled kind), 

• STROLLERS, LEG BRACES, PROSTHETIC LIMBS   
      (Collapsible only not battery operated). 

You can go to www.crutches4africa.org  for more information. 
 
Once you have collected 20 or 
more of these items send me an  
e-mail and I will make 
arrangements to have them 
picked up. 
 
Members of your club who are 
coming to the District Training 
Assembly on April 6th, can bring 
the items you have collected. We 
will have a trailer there to pick 
collect them and take them to a 
40’ sea container parked at the 
Webster Recreation Center that 
we hope to fill. 
 
In addition, if each club in our 
District was to contribute at least 
$150 we would have enough 
funds to cover the cost of 
transporting the container to its 
destination in Africa. 

 
Please contact me at 

richecomins@gmail.com  
with any questions. 

 
Yours in Rotary Service, 

Rich 
Rich Comins, Project Coordinator 
Webster Rotary Club 

http://www.crutches4africa.org/
mailto:richecomins@gmail.com
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Mobility Devices for Africa 

(Wheelchairs, Walkers, Crutches, Baby Strollers…) 

A. Have Your Club Commit to the Project 
 

1. Review the overall project, present it to your club or board of directors and encourage them to consider 
participating in it. 

 

2. Contact me, Rich Comins of the Webster Rotary Club (richecomins@gmail.com) or  
(585-899-9336), to let me know if your club would like to be a partner in this project. 
 

B. Promotion Processes 
 

1. Create a public service announcement to promote this project or modify the one available from Rich Comins of 
the Webster Rotary Club to meet your needs. 

 

2. Contact your local radio station to run the public service announcement.  Ask if they would be one of the 
partners in this project and donate the radio time. 

 

3. Ask one of the ministers in your community to contact the rest of the ministers and find out if they have any of 
the items we are collecting in storage and if they would like to donate some of them. Also ask if they would be 
willing to announce this initiative to the members of the congregation, hopefully at church services. 

 

4. Put posters in store windows announcing the project and the day for a community drop off of mobility devices. 
 

C. Funding Aspects of the Project 
 

1. Getting the forty foot cargo container to Africa is estimated to cost $3.00 per “unit” or $10,000.  That represents 
about 3,333 items or units. If any club wishes we would appreciate any monetary donation made to the Crutches 4 
Africa Foundation.  C4A foundation is a 501c3 organization. Checks can be sent to the C4A Foundation at 384 
Franklin ST Denver, Colorado 80209 We will put the word out to all clubs in the district asking for their support by 
requesting they consider contributing toward this part of the project as well. 
 

D. Collection Process in Your Community 
 

1. Find several members of your club to identify a few pickup trucks, vans, box trucks and/or trailers to carry the 
donated devices and get a commitment to use them the morning of the “Community Drop-Off”. 

 

2. Ask a few club members to help on collection day. 
a. The devices should be sorted if possible or at least segregated on the trucks. 
b. The crutches should be tied together with their mates with ribbon or yarn. 
c. Any donated items that are not reasonably clean and in good condition should be rejected.  The condition 
of the donated items should be covered in the PSA as well as on all posters. The donor should be thanked 
politely and if they insist on leaving the item(s) anyway, gladly accept it for another purpose or disposal. 
d. We recommend your team of volunteers has some wipes available to wipe off basic surface dust. 

 

3. All collections should be completed with enough time to get the donated items to the District Central Collection 
Point by the assigned time. 
 

E. Transportation to the District Central Collection Point 
 

1. WE have a 40’ sea container donated for a period of 4 months.  This container is located at the Webster 
Recreation Center 1350 Chiyoda Drive , Webster, N.Y..  If anyone is planning to attend the District Assembly in 
Ontario N.Y. in April if you bring the Items you have collected we will have a trailer there to transfer them to the 
container, or we can arrange to meet you at the container before or after the assembly.   
 

2. If you collect more after the Assembly please let me know so that I can arrange for pick-up before the 15
th
 of 

May so that we can get them into the container before the 25
th
 of May. We will follow packing instructions we are 

given by those who have done this process before. We do anticipate most items will be shrink wrapped with other 
items. 

 
We look forward to having you and your club members join us on this great collaborative project! 
Yours in Rotary Service, 

Rich 

Rich Comins, Project Chair 
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DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT SUBMISSION FORM 
There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  

1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the ‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 
 
 

And under Calendar, chose   
                                                                 Submit Event ( docx) 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar Coordinator.  

https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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Canandaigua Festa Italiana  April 7
th  

 
 

Coming up on April 7 at 
11:30am to 4pm at King’s 
Catering 4031 Rt 5 & 20 East 
of Canandaigua is the annual 
event. There is Ziti, Chicken 
Parm, Salad, Make your Own 
Sundae, live music, a Photo 
Booth, Silent Auction, and 
other entertainment, servers, 
free parking, and take-outs 
are also available. Tickets are 
available at $12 for adults and 
$6 for children 5-12. 
 

Pictured left are Donna Miller, 
Marty Potter, Phil Esce, Tricia 
Carey, and Beverly Cartwright 
just some of the ready 
servers.   
(Submitted by Jack Kellogg) 
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SAVE THE DATE  September 6th 
 

District Golf Tournament 
 

Island Oaks 
 

Lima Country Club 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=golf+graphics&id=EC30299F2E3FB8246B680525655B29BC490854A9&FORM=IQFRBA


 

49 

 

 
March 2019 Page  49 



 

50 

 

 
March 2019 Page  50 



 

51 

 

 
March 2019 Page  51 



 

52 

 

 
March 2019 Page  52 



 

53 

 

 
March 2019 Page  53 



 

54 

 

 
March 2019 Page  54 



 

55 

 

 
March 2019 Page  55 

Geneseo Rotary 
Summer Festival 
Arts & Crafts                                    

& Vendors Show 
 

Friday, July 12th and        
Saturday, July 13th 

Village Park, Geneseo 
 

 
10’ x 10’ space rental @ $80 each 

Table rental @$10 each 
 

Application available at 
http://geneseorotary.com/19photos/19%

20vendor%20app.pdf 
 

 For Questions contact Steve Wiener               
(585)243-4498 or e-mail  

stephenrichardwiener@gmail.com. 
 

Festival Times  Friday  10 AM – 8 PM      
Saturday  10 AM – 8 PM 
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SAVE THE DATE 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY 

 
 

35th ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 

CONSIDERED THE BEST LTTLE TOURNAMENT FOR THE MONEY 

 

Monday, July 29, 2019, at 10:00 AM SHARP! 

Registration starts at 9:00 AM with Reception/Dinner 4:30PM 

 

FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE - Island Oaks Course-Lima Country Club 

7470 CHASE ROAD, LIMA, NY 14485 

GREAT FUN!!! – GREAT PRIZES!!! 
Proceeds To Benefit Honeoye Lake Rotary Community & Youth Projects, and support Camp 
ONSEYAWA 

Please reserve a spot for us in the four-person scramble for the benefit of 

HONEOYE LAKE ROTARY COMMUNITY, YOUTH PROJECTS, & Camp ONSEYAWA. 

 

Captain’s Name: ________________________  2nd Person_______________________ 

 

Address:     __________________________  3rd Person ______________________ 

 

         __________________________  4th Person ______________________ 

 

Email address __________________________________________________________ 

Mail to: Honeoye Lake Rotary, P.O. Box 674, Honeoye, NY 14471 by 7/22/ 2019 
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 March 2019 
 

March 16—Newark Rotary Pancake Breakfast , 
Newark High School 7:30 am to 12:00 pm 
 

March 30 — Seneca Falls Rotary  
Chocolate Extravaganza Saturday 4pm to 7pm 
Waterloo Quality Inn 
 

 April  2019 
 

April 6  Wayland Rotary Bunco Night, Wayland American 
Legion, 6:30-8:30 pm, $5 donation 
 
 

07 April  -  Sip and Sign, Rochester Deaf Rotary Club 
RIT Inn and Conference Center 
 

April 7  Canandaigua Fiesta Italiana, Kings Catering 
 

 May  2019 
 

May 4  Rotary Annual Bike Drop, Pittsford-Mendon High 
School, 9am to 2pm 
 

May 18  Avon Rotary Blue Jean Ball, Oak-Knolls Manor, 
Caledonia 
6pm to 11pm 
 

 June 2019 
 

June 8—Honeoye Falls-Mendon and Lima  Rotary Golf 
Tournament, Lima Golf Club 
 

June 10  Spencerport Rotary Golf Tournament, Deerfield 
Country Club 
 

 July 2019 
 

July 12-13  Geneseo Rotary Summer Festival, Village 
Park, Geneseo 
 

July 29  Honeoye Lake Golf Tournament 
 

 September 2019 
 

September 6  District Golf Tournament, Island Oaks, 
Lima Country Club 

Upcoming CLUB Events 

Marilyn Lyon - Newsletter Editor 
Geneseo, NY 14454 

 
Email - 7120news@rochester.rr.com 

 
The Grapevine deadline is the 10th of every month 

Marc Kreuser - Attendance 
Newark, NY 14513 
Tel: (315) 331-3662 

Email - marckreuser@gmail.com 

Upcoming DISTRICT Events 

 March  
15 Mar 2019 Multi-District President-Elect  
Training Seminar  
 
23 Mar2019 Grant Management Seminar - RENEWAL  
 

 April 
 
06 Apr 2019 District Training Assembly - D7120  
Wayne Central School, 7:30am-1:00pm 
 

 May 
 
03 May 2019  District Conf. D7120  
Kalahari Resort, PA  
 

 June 
 
01 Jun2019  RI International Convention  
Hamburg, Germany  
 
28 June District Changeover Dinner, RIT Inn & 
Conference Center, Henrietta 

 

Check the District 
Calendar for additions and 

changes 

DISTRICT CALENDAR CLUB EVENT  
SUBMISSION FORM 

There are two ways to get your club event onto the District Calendar.  
1) If your club is using Club Runner use this link:  
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-
an-event-in-event-planner 
 for instruction on how to add your event. Be sure to click Yes on the 
‘Show Event in District Calendar’ option.  
 
2) If your club does not use Club Runner, go to the District Home 
Page:  https://rotary7120.org/ 

 
 

And under Calendar, chose  
                                                         Submit Event ( docx) 
 
Download the form, complete it and submit it to the District Calendar 
Coordinator. 

mailto:hselleck@empacc.net
mailto:marckreuser@gmail.com
https://rotary7120.org/events/calendar/
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://www.clubrunnersupport.com/article/1044-how-do-i-create-an-event-in-event-planner
https://rotary7120.org/
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Club Name 

D
iv

is
io

n
                   

Member Count  

  

Club Name 
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Member Count  

  

Year 
to 

Date 

Year 
to 

Date 

    

    

1-Jul 1-Jul 28-Feb   1-Jul 1-Jul 28-Feb   

2017 2018 2019 + / -  2017 2018 2019 + / -  

RI Data RI Data RI Data   RI Data RI Data RI Data   

Avon E 59 61 64 3 Mt. Morris G 17 18 18 0 

Bath F 33 33 34 1 Naples E 47 53 57 4 

Belmont G 16 14 15 1 Newark Rotary Club D 97 100 104 4 

Bloomfield F 28 25 25 0 Nunda G 8 8 9 1 

Brighton F 29 28 26 -2 Ontario-Walworth F 29 31 32 1 

Brockport G 21 20 20 0 Palmyra-Macedon F 40 36 37 1 

Caledonia-Mumford G 7 7 8 1 Penfield F 16 18 32 14 

Canandaigua D 108 106 114 8 Penfield-Webster G 17 0 0 0 

Canisteo G 13 17 16 -1 Penn Yan F 33 25 29 4 

Chemung Co. Sunrise F 29 30 25 -5 Perry E 65 62 60 -2 

Clifton Springs F 41 37 34 -3 Pittsford F 32 35 39 4 

Clyde G 12 13 13 0 Prattsburgh G 9 11 11 0 

Corning D 98 96 100 4 Red Creek G 11 12 11 -1 

Dansville F 42 44 40 -4 Red Jacket (Manchester) G 21 18 18 0 

Dundee F 30 25 26 1 Roc City G 0 17 17 0 

East Rochester G 16 19 18 -1 Rochester B 339 327 325 -2 

Elmira F 39 38 39 1 Rochester A.M. G 14 14 13 -1 

Elmira Heights F 26 26 27 1 Rochester Deaf G 14 19 16 -3 

Fairport E 56 57 58 1 Rochester Latino G 17 17 19 2 

Friendship G 12 11 11 0 Rochester Northwest G 11 11 14 3 

Gananda G 13 15 17 2 Rochester Southeast G 10 9 9 0 

Gates-Chili G 13 10 10 0 Rochester Southwest G 0 20 17 -3 

Geneseo E 42 50 54 4 Rush-Henrietta F 34 34 34 0 

Geneva E 75 77 82 5 Scottsville G 12 9 7 -2 

Gorham G 14 14 15 1 Seneca Falls E 51 56 55 -1 

Greece E 76 66 68 2 Sodus G 21 20 18 -2 

Hilton Rotary G 9 9 9 0 Spencerport G 30 28 24 -4 

HFM Rotary G 18 19 20 1 Victor-Farmington F 22 24 26 2 

Honeoye Lake G 24 23 24 1 Waterloo F 27 29 35 6 

Hornell G 15 13 11 -2 Watkins - Montour E 55 63 60 -3 

Horseheads G 13 9 9 0 Wayland G 11 13 11 -2 

Irondequoit F 28 27 28 1 Webster G 22 22 22 0 

Lima G 16 18 13 -5 Wellsville G 25 25 23 -2 

Livonia F 31 31 31 0 Williamson G 4 4 5 1 

Lyons G 13 14 14 0 Wolcott G 13 15 17 2 

Monroe County South G 15 9 6 -3 District 7120 Totals   2,311 2,314 2,348 34 

* Hammondsport  G 7 0 0 0       

            


